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   Excellence  via via In July, officers attended a Vehicle Tactics Training at the 
Franklin Range where officers learned how to move and 
defend in and around vehicles.  Thank you to Sandy’s 
Towing for providing junk vehicles for the training.

Corporal Dan Morgan completed a LEADS Inquiry 
recertification.

On 07/05/23, Sergeant Cordero responded to the 5500 
block of Whispering Way for a report of threats of 
violence towards the complainant. A male will be charged 
with Aggravated Menacing in regards to the incident. 

On 07/05/23, Corporal Blaha, Officer D. Williams, and 
Sergeant Cordero responded to the UDF at 2585 West 
State Route 122, for a report of a possible intoxicated 
driver that had been reported by a witness to make 
numerous traffic violations on West State Route 122. 
The suspected vehicle was found parked at the business 
and officers made contact with the motorist. Upon 
investigation the female motorist was charged with 
Operating a Motor Vehicle while Intoxicated. 

On 07/09/23, Sergeant Cordero and Officer Schrage 
responded to the 2600 block of West State Route 122, 
for a report of an injury crash. Prior to officer’s arrival, 
a male motorist fled the scene of the crash. Officers 
were assisted by the City of Mason Police Department’s 
K-9 unit. Officers were unable to locate the motorist 
at the time of the incident but were able to obtain the 
identity of the motorist through further investigation. The 
male motorist will be charged with Obstructing Official 
Business, Operation without being in Reasonable Control, 
and Stopping after a Motor Vehicle Accident.

On 07/10/23, Sergeant Cordero responded to the UDF 
at 2585 West State Route 122 for a report of a female 
laying on the ground. Upon investigation it was found the 
female had an active warrant out of Brown County, Ohio, 
for Probation Violations. The female was transported to 
the Warren County Jail and placed on a hold for Brown 
County.

On 07/12/23, Sergeant Cordero assisted the Springboro 
Police Department, as well as other agencies from Warren 
County, Montgomery County and Clinton County, with the 
pursuit of a motorist refusing to stop for a traffic violation. 
The pursuit ended in Clinton county where a male driver 
was arrested.

On 07/13/23, Officer Morgan responded to the 9100 
block of Yankee Road for a report of Criminal Trespass 
for a male mowing on the complainant's property. Upon 
investigation a male was charged with Criminal Trespass.

On 07/16/23, Officer Hall and Officer Schrage responded 
to the 2600 block of Harlan Road for a report of Domestic 
Violence. Upon investigation, a male was charged with 
Domestic Violence. 

On 07/20/23, Officer Hall responded to the 3100 block of 
Crestview Avenue to assist Miamisburg Police Department 
with an arrest warrant for domestic violence. A male 
subject was arrested on the warrant and turned over to 
the custody of the Miamisburg Police Department.

On 07/31/23, Officer Hall responded to the 1700 block of 
Legendary Way for a report of theft from a construction 
site. Video footage and photographs of the suspected 
vehicle were turned over to the investigating officer. The 
investigation is ongoing. 

On 7/31/23 Detective Barton reported that, after a 
lengthy investigation, a grand jury indicted a male suspect 
on three felony charges in connection with a sexual 
assault that occurred within the township. The suspect 
turned himself in at the Warren County Jail.
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